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Dedicated to building a strong Christian family for all of Godôs children, working 

together for the purpose of putting our faith and love into practice. 

 
 

May 2016 
 
 
 

FROM THE DESK OF THE PASTOR 
 

 

 

CAUSE TO CELEBRATE  

 

There is much to celebrate in the life of Grace United Methodist Church. Our attendance 

for the first quarter of the year is higher than the attendance for 2012-2015 for the same 

period, four individuals have become members, we are current on all of our obligations 

including our Ministry Shares (support for Conference and National United Methodist 

programs), 24 prayer blankets have been distributed, our new music director has 

delivered inspiring music for our Sunday morning worship, we have an active Christian 

education program for all ages, and we have added two alternative worship services. 

 

These statistics are impressive but what is really impressive is the answer to the question: 

Why does any of this matter? Each of these statistics point to the reality of lives that 

have been touched by the Good News of a God who forgives, loves, empowers, and 

offers victory over all that denies what it means to truly be alive. 

 

We exist as a congregation because we believe following the way of Jesus Christ can 

transform the lives of individuals and our world. Just as the apostles and their followers 
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were filled with the very presence of God in the person of the Holy Spirit so are todayôs 

followers of Jesus who are open to it. Today as in days past God calls and uses 

ordinary individuals  who have their flaws and moments of doubt to do extraordinary 

things. The place of religion in society may have changed, but God continues to do 

extraordinary things through those who respond to the call to follow Jesus. 

 

I am convinced that God calls not just preachers, musicians, and Sunday School teachers, 

but each of us to be part of the body of Christ. We need you to operate at peak 

efficiency as the body of Christ, the Church. 

 

Yours in Christôs Service, 

 

 

 
David E. Smith, Pastor 
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MAY WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

 

5/01 ï May 1 ï Pastor on Vacation 
Rodger Coryell ï Guest Preacher 

 

 

5/08 ï Seventh Sunday of Easter - Motherôs Day - Communion 
Scripture: Acts 16:16-34; John 17:20-26 

Litany for Motherôs Day 

Theme: Jesus offers love that transcends popularity. 

Meditation: Love not Popularity 

Hymns: 2271 Come! Come! Everybody Worship ï Children sing refrain from 

front of church as choir processes 

445 Happy the Home When God is There 

2223 Theyôll Know We Are Christians by Our Love 

 

 

5/15 ï Pentecost Sunday 
Scripture: Acts 2:1-21, Romans 8:14-17, John 14:8-17, 25-27 

Affirmation 

  of Faith: #885 ï A Modern Affirmation 

Theme: God promises us the power of Godôs presence in our lives. 

Meditation: Touched by God 

Hymns:  539 Spirit of the Living God 

2039 Holy, Holy 

384 Love Divine, All Loves Excelling 

 

 

5/22 ï Trinity Sunday ï Peace with Justice Sunday 

Scripture: Romans 5:1-5, John 16:12-15 

Responsive 

  Reading: #743 ï Psalm 8 

Theme: Created in Godôs image, redeemed by Godôs love, empowered by the Holy 

Spirit. 

Meditation: Created, Redeemed, and Empowered 

Hymns: 62 All Creatures of Our God and King 

64 Holy, Holy, Holy 

583 You Are the Seed 
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5/29 ï Pentecost 2 
Scripture: Galatians 1:1-12, Luke 7:1-10 

Affirmation 

  of Faith: #883 ï We Are Not Alone 

Theme: Faith in God may disappoint for a night but emerges victorious in the 

morning. 

Meditation: Hold Fast 

Hymns: 507 Through It All 

474 Precious Lord, Take My Hand 

496 Sweet Hour of Prayer
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SUNDAY MORNING 
WORSHIP NOT YOUR CUP 

OF TEA? 
Try Something Different 

 

If Sunday morning worship doesnôt 

appeal to you, try one of our 

alternatives. On Thursday evening at 

7pm we have a ½-hour service 

featuring contemporary Christian 

music and the opportunity to ask 

questions. If contemporary music isnôt 

for you and the traditional Sunday 

morning time doesnôt fit your schedule 

give our early 8am Sunday morning 

service a try. If you just arenôt in to a 

worship service, why not try our adult 

Bible study at 9am on Sunday morning 

or our Monday evening study group at 

7pm. 

 

You will find both groups welcoming 

and open to your questions and 

comments. Finally, there is our 

Tuesday morning Friends Around the 

Fireplace that meets from 9am ï Noon 

for a time of informal conversation, 

coffee, and light refreshments. 

 

 

ENDING HUNGER 
ONE STEP AT A TIME 

 

Join with our brothers and sisters in 

Christ in the annual CROP Walk on 

May 1
st
 as they become the feet of the 

body of Jesus, walking to be the means 

through which God answers the 

prayers of the hungry for their daily 

bread. The walk starts at Mosher Park 

at 1:30pm. Pledge forms and more 

information on the walk are available 

from Jan Bradshaw, 577-3599. If you 

canôt walk, consider sponsoring one of 

the walkers from our church. 

 

The work of Church World Service, 

Bread for the World, and others are 

making a difference. ñSince 1990, the 

number of people who are hungry in 

the world has fallen by over 200 

million, even while the worldôs popula-

tion has increased (from Bread for the 

World 2016 Offering of Letters).ò 

 

There is still work to be done when 

ñhigh rates of malnutrition underlie 

more than 45% of all deaths in children 

younger than five (from April 2014 

issue of British medical journal The 

Lancet).ò 

 

 

BARGAIN SHED OPEN 
 

The Shed opened on Saturday, April 9
th
 

and after a full week of preparation we 

were ready. THANK YOU to all our 

dedicated volunteers. When we start 

out we fear we will never be ready in 

time, but with God's blessing we did it! 

 

This year we have made several 

changes and we invite you all to stop in 
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and see our new look. Donations have 

been coming in fast and furious and we 

are very grateful. Our hours remain the 

same: Tuesday morning, Thursday 

evening and Saturday morning. A 

reminderéWe do not accept tv's, 

exercise equipment or computers. 

Small furniture pieces are welcome. 

 

Stop in and see uséwe'll leave the 

light on! 

 

 

APRILôS ADMINISTRATIVE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

 

We had a fairly well-attended meeting 

on April 12
th
, minus Pastor David who 

was celebrating his birthday with 

family! We began with a report that the 

opening day of the new and improved 

Bargain Shed was a success, to the tune 

of $167. Rodger spoke about the many, 

many positive comments he has 

received about our Easter service ï a 

meaningful message and beautiful 

music was enjoyed by many. Our 

Representative to the Council of 

Churches, Fran Lobdell, reported that 

scholarships will be awarded this year 

to all students who apply with the 

proper credentials. The Trustee report 

mentioned our outdoor clean-up, and 

the upcoming purchase of new chairs 

for the lounge. Last order of business 

concerned a letter received from 

Conference asking us to prayerfully 

consider a voluntary increase in giving 

to support sister churches in our 

District that are struggling financially. 

We certainly understand that struggle, 

so it was approved that we add $51 to 

our monthly giving for one year, for a 

total of $608. The meeting was closed 

at 8pm. And no, that is not a typo! 

 

 

BOOK NOOK UPDATE 
 

If you havenôt been downstairs 

recently, be prepared for a SURPRISE! 

Alan Whitney has remodeled the old 

book storage room. He has done an 

awesome job both in designing and 

building it and deserves our show of 

appreciation and gratitude. 

 

The Book Nook team is now in the 

process of organizing and shelving 

books. 

 

The Book Nook YTD total sales figure 

is $5,929!  

 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

We are seeking volunteers to help with 

Sunday School next year. If you can 

help our regularly or intermittently to 

cover when we are shorthanded, please 

let Kate Robertson know. 
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On Saturday, April 2
nd

, the Sunday 

School hosted a LEGO
®
 Party in the 

Fellowship Hall. There were several 

games to play, a Mindstorm robot to 

program, LEGOs
®
  to build with and a 

track for the kids to race their LEGO
®
  

cars down. The kids enjoyed snacks 

and each went home with a prize for 

their original creations from home. The 

party culminated with a showing of 

The LEGO
®
 Movie on the big screen. 

Thanks to all who helped out and 

especially to Mike Mattick for getting 

and setting up the movie screen. 

 

Here are some of the kidôs creations. 

Will made a Lego McDonalds burger, 

fries and chicken nuggets, Grant made 

a Jurassic park scene, Chloe made a 

cute park and John made a Hershey 

bar. 
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And here are some pix from the Easter 

Egg Hunt:  
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